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Minutes of Tower Grove Heights Neighborhood Association Meeting – November 28, 2017 
Convened:  7:15 p.m.     Adjourned:  8:15 p.m.     35 attendees 

 
Meeting chaired by TGHNA President, Barbara Gilchrist (president@towergroveheights.com) 

  
• Opening of meeting and welcome 

o Newcomer recognition  
 One newcomer from 3800 Utah was welcomed.   

  
• Neighborhood Reports 

 
o SLMPD 2nd District update  

 Liaison Officer, Ed Slade, reminded attendees to turn on their porch lights overnight to help deter 
crime. 

 In response to a resident’s question about why there has been an increase in carjacking in our 
neighborhood, Officer Slade stated that the area is densely populated and there is a commercial 
district, but unlike the Grove neighborhood which also has both of these characteristics but does 
not have as many carjackings, there are “good getaway” routes such as Gravois here.  He stated 
South Grand has surveillance cameras.   

 Most “shot spotter” technology is located north of Delmar. 
 He provided a crime stat handout (attached). 

  
o 15th Ward Aldermanic report  

 Alderman Megan Green was not in attendance.  
 

• Committee Reports 
o Safety Committee – Ryan Barry (see “Featured Speakers” below) 

 
o Social Committee – Vicky Dean (see award presentations below) 

 

o Block Captains – Debra Knox Deiermann 
 The 11/13/2017 Block Captain meeting was the annual TGS-TGH Block Captain training. 

 
o Treasurer – Rick Stein  

 [October  net worth is $10,351.15] 
 

o President  
 This is the 14th year that TGHNA has sponsored two families for the 100 Neediest Cases.  Wish 

lists and important due dates can be found on our website, www.towergroveheights.com and 
attached below.  It is possible to make a donation via the website.  Flyers have been 
distributed except for a couple of blocks – we are still looking for volunteers to do this.  
December 15 is the deadline for contributions.   Many thanks to Chair, Ellen Wilson! 

mailto:president@towergroveheights.com
http://www.towergroveheights.com/
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 Longtime TGH resident and former TGHNA Board Member, Tricia Heliker, received a 2017 
Community Volunteer Service Award at the Tower Grove Neighborhood Community 
Development Corporation (TGNCDC) annual “All in for Change” event at the The Vault at the 
Southside Tower. Congratulations, Tricia, and thanks for your years of service to the 
neighborhood!  (See website.) 

 
• Election of Officers for 2018 TGHNA Board 

o Via voice vote of eligible members, the following candidates were re/elected: 
 President-Elect:  Ann Stanley 
 Treasurer:  Rick Stein  
 Secretary:  Debra Knox Deiermann 
 Membership Secretary:  Jean Iezzi 

Per our bylaws (on website), the current President (Barbara Gilchrist) will next serve as Past-
President; and the current President-Elect (Vicky Dean) will next serve as President. 
 

• Presentation of Matt-the-Cat Award 
o The Alley Kats, a group of young people who have conducted alley clean-ups and other good neighbor 

events, received the award.  Good work, Alley Kats! 
 

• Presentation of the 2017 TGH Neighborhood Hero Award 
o Tom Reitenbach received our second annual Neighborhood Hero award (see attached nomination). 

Congratulations and many thanks, Tom! 
 

• Featured Speakers 
o Bill Reininger, Tower Grove Park Executive Director (breininger@towergrovepark.org), discussed 

implementation of the recently updated Master Plan for the park.   
 

o Ryan Barry, co-Chair, TGH Safety Committee, gave an excellent, thorough report, “2017 TGH Safety 
Committee Year in Review” (attached) and provided residential surveillance systems comparisons 
(attached). 
 

o Anne Kriedt and Nicholas J. Peterson, Postal Inspectors, asked for volunteers to participate in a “dummy 
package drop” in the neighborhood in an attempt to catch “porch pirates.”  Any USPS-delivered 
packages that are stolen can be reported to them.  (See attached contact information.) 

 
• Announcements 

o A representative from the Center for Divine Love (our meeting space), which is now an Empowerment 
Center, spoke about some upcoming events to which everyone is invited.  See attached contact info and 
www.centerfordivinelove.org for more information. 
 

o No TGHNA in December.  Next meeting:  Thursday, January 23, 2018.   
 

o TGSNA meeting:  December 20, 6:30 p.m., Oak Hill Presbyterian Church 
  

• Adjournment 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Debra Knox Deiermann 
secretary@towergroveheights.com  
www.towergroveheights.com 

Tower Grove Heights Neighborhood Association values and seeks a diverse membership.  The TGHNA Board recognizes and values the importance of inclusion. 

mailto:breininger@towergrovepark.org
http://www.centerfordivinelove.org/
mailto:secretary@towergroveheights.com
http://www.towergroveheights.com/








TOWER GROVE 
HEIGHTS

SAFETY COMMITTEE 2017
YEAR IN REVIEW



Lighting

• ‘St. Louis’ Pole 

• Historic replica 

• Improve sidewalk light 

• Long service life 

• Minimal maintenance 

• Life time warranty 

• City street department 
installs and replaces



Secondary

• Holly Hills ‘cops walking a 
beat’ program 

• Funded by Holly Hills 
residents 

• A pair of officers walk the 
neighborhood 4 days a 
week for 4 hours 

• Positive interaction 
between residents and 
police.  

• Residents asked to 
donate $20 a month 



Real Time Crime 
Center

• Neighborhood Safety 
Groups invited to RTCC 

• Cameras on South Grand 
linked to RTCC 

• City has limited resources 
for installing and 
maintaining cameras 

• Cities starting Private 
Sector Camera Initiatives 

• Goal to achieve a public / 
private partnership 



Neighborhood 
Cameras

• Shaw Camera Initiative 

• Funded by Shaw 
residents 

• Unit solar powered 

• High visibility without 
blinking light 

• Cellular data ip only 
known by RTCC 

• Monthly cellular fee



HOME PROTECTION
How did you typically break into a home or apartment? 
Most inmates broke in through an unlocked door or window. 

What time of the day did you prefer to break in? 
Burglars prefer breaking in early morning or afternoon. 

Did pets in the home, like a dog, make you think twice? 
If a homeowner had a big, loud dog most burglars would stay away. 

If you heard a radio or TV on inside the home, would you still break in? 
Most burglars feared someone might be home if they heard a radio or TV. They wouldn’t break in.



Alarm Companies
• High upfront costs 

• Monthly monitoring fee 

• Wireless systems 
available, monitor from 
phone 

• St Louis city charges for 
false alarm calls.  First 
one free! 

• May qualify for home 
insurance discounts

Burglars had mixed opinions about home security signs. Some burglars said it didn’t faze them. 
Others said they knew how to disable alarms or avoid setting them off.



’Tis the Season



Don’t be like me



Local Package 
Pickup locations

• UPS Access Point™ 
WATKINS-AVON STORE  
3179 S GRAND BLVD, 
SAINT LOUIS, MO, 
63118-1022 

• FedEx Hold at Location           
3112 S GRAND BLVD, 
SAINT LOUIS, MO, 63118 

• USPS Package Intercept                               
3198 S GRAND BLVD,         
SAINT LOUIS, MO 63118



Home Security

• Personal choice 

• Data only accessed by 
owner 

• High tech companies 
entering home security 
market 

• Quality and easy of use 
improving while prices 
drop 

• More options, where to 
start?



Google - Nest
• Complete home 

automation, thermostat, 
lights, google home, 
security 

• Security System now 
available 

• Cameras - Indoor and 
Outdoor run continuously. 
Plug into outlet, wifi. 

• Alerts sent to phone   

• Self install, or hire Nest 
Pro



Google - Nest 
Camera

• Pro’s 

• High Quality 

• Install level - moderate 

• Cons 

• High monthly storage fee 

• Cameras not wireless.  
Must provide an outlet for 
power.  



Netgear - Arlo 
• Patented 100% Wire-Free 

design for easy placement 
anywhere 

• Works with Amazon 
Alexa/Echo Show/Fire TV 
- View your live video with 
a simple voice command 

• Motion activated cameras 
and real-time email or app 
notifications 

• Records and alerts only 
when motion is detected 
so no battery power ever 
goes wasted 



Arlo 

• Pro’s 

• 100% wire free 

• Install level - easy 

• Free cloud storage 

• Cons 

• Price 

• * Arlo Pro rechargeable



Ring 
• Get instant alerts when 

visitors press your 
Doorbell or trigger the 
built-in motion sensors. 

• Communicate with visitors 
via two-way audio with 
noise cancellation 

• Check-in on your property 
at any time, and get 
streaming video and audio 
with Live View 

• Records and alerts only 
when motion is detected



Ring 
• Pro’s 

• * 100% wire free 

• Install level - easy 

• Affordable cloud storage 

• Multiple colors 

• Discreet camera 

• High quality video 

Did you typically knock on the front door before breaking into a home? 
Yes. All of the inmates who responded said they would knock on the front door before breaking in.



Ring 
• Pro’s 

• * 100% wire free security 
light cameras 

• Security system coming 
soon 



Thank you 

Burglars suggest homeowners make their property visible with 
good lighting and trimmed bushes and trees. You should get to 
know your neighbors and alert police if you see anything 
suspicious.
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